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Langley with Hardley Parish Council

Minutes of Meeting

held 7.30 pm Tuesday 6 March 2012 at Langley with Hardley Village Hall

Councillors present:
Mr N Sullivan (Chair), Mr S Frost (Vice-Chair), Mrs F Kirkpatrick, Mrs J Chapman, Mr M Caston.
Also present:
Mrs M Knights (Clerk), Members of the public
1. Apologies for Absence – Mrs L Starman (meeting), Mr R Rockley (business commitments).

2. Declarations of Interest – Mr Frost declared an interest in item 7.3: Planning application by Mr & Mrs Hoggert-Thompson as he is their neighbour.
3. Minutes of the Previous Meeting – The minutes were approved and signed as an accurate record of the meeting. 

4. Matters Arising:
4.1 New equipment for playing field and playing field sign – Mrs Chapman and Mrs Starman had met suppliers.  .
Mr Frost advised that a rail and mesh would be a better way to improve the safety barrier outside the playing field.  Mr Frost to arrange.

4.2 Jubilee commemorative gifts for residents of the Parish – There are 117 children in the parish.  The Clerk had so far received four responses to the article in the Chet News, requesting gifts for eight children.
4.3 Joint Jubilee celebrations with Chedgrave Parish Council and any Other Costs – Mr Sullivan had not been able to join the Chedgrave Jubilee planning meeting, however Chedgrave advised that they were planning a street party on Monday 4 June from 12.00 noon to 3.00 pm in Langley Road, Chedgrave near the shops.  They had not been successful in their application for a grant for the evening event but would be making another application.  They hoped to arrange an evening event with a big screen to watch the celebrations taking place at Buckingham Palace.
4.4 Councillors’ Training – Clerk to arrange Whole Council Training for Tuesday 24 April, after checking that all Councillors would be available on that date.

4.5 Publication of leaflet for walks in the parish – Mr Sullivan had contacted two organisations regarding grants – they suggested that we try to secure funding from local businesses.  Roberts Printers had provided a rough price of £480 for 1,000 leaflets but couldn’t give an exact price until they knew the size, quantity and whether it was black and white or colour.  Mr Sullivan to make further enquiries re grants and approach WREN to see if any funding is available.
5. Clerk's Report:

· Dog waste bin had been delivered but too late for it to be installed at the same time as the safety barrier was installed.  Clerk to arrange installation.
· The Highway and Community Rangers would be visiting area soon.  A number of items were listed for the Clerk to send to the Rangers.

· The Clerk had put two entries in the Chet News as requested – one relating to Jubilee Gifts (four responses) and one about the Winter Warmer packs (no responses).

· Information to be included in the Chet News regarding the Parish Council’s meeting dates and contact details; plus a reminder about the law relating to dog fouling; Jubilee gifts and that Winter Warmer packs are available from Councillors.  Clerk to arrange.
6. Correspondence:
See list of correspondence circulated but not discussed at the meeting.
7. Planning: 
7.1 BA/2011/0405/FUL – Environment Agency – Flood defence works – Compartment 20, Right Bank of the River Yare between Langley and Hardley Dyke – No comments.

7.2 BA/2012/0018/FUL – Christopher Townsend – Langley Abbey – Retrospective application to board existing post and rail fence around an existing sand equine arena – Approved but the Parish Council raised a number of concerns: all agricultural activity at The Abbey has changed to commercial; all planning has been obtained retrospectively; the arena was originally built for personal use but is now being used for commercial purposes.

7.3 BA/2012/0049/FUL – Mr & Mrs K Hoggert-Thompson – Installation of a woodburning stove with external double insulated chimney – Oaklea, Hardley Street – Approved as no reason to refuse.
8. Finance:  The following payments were approved:

	LwH Village Hall
	Rent
	100751
	£20.00

	Glasdon UK Ltd
	Fido 25 Dog Bin and Post
	100752
	£160.48


9. County Councillor's Report: Although Mr Gunson was unable to attend he had provided an update via the Clerk.
· Mr Bill Borrett had confirmed that the Wherryman’s Way path would be cut but only on request.

· Work has begun on the path between Langley Road and Church Close in Chedgrave.

· Drainage work on School Lane in Rockland has finished.

· Request has been made to Chegrave Parish Council for a 20 mph speed limit on Rectory Lane.

· More funds have been made available for surface dressing but the schedule is still behind.

· Trying to get New Inn Hill surface dressed.

· No decision has been made yet about Hobart High’s academy application.

· The vehicle activated speed sign at Thurton has not been installed yet as there is some debate about exactly where it should be located.

· Norfolk County Council tax will remain the same for 2012/13, but the police charge will increase by 3%.

10. District Councillor's Report – Not available.
11. Police Report – Not available.  No crimes reported in Langley with Hardley.  Crime statistics as follows:
	 
	Other
	Burglary Dwelling
	Burglary Non-Dwelling
	Criminal Damage
	Fraud and Forgery
	Theft from Motor Vehicle
	Theft of MV Inc. TWOC 
	Theft Other
	Violence Against Person
	Total

	Broome
	1
	 
	 
	 
	 
	1
	 
	1
	 
	3

	Chedgrave
	1
	 
	 
	2
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	3

	Ditchingham
	 
	1
	1
	1
	 
	 
	1
	 
	 
	4

	Ellingham
	 
	 
	1
	1
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	2

	Geldeston
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	1
	 
	1

	Gillingham
	 
	 
	 
	 
	1
	 
	 
	1
	 
	2

	Haddiscoe
	 
	1
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	1

	HALES
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	1
	1

	Hedenham
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	1
	 
	1

	Kirby Cane
	1
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	1

	Loddon
	1
	3
	1
	 
	 
	 
	 
	2
	3
	10

	Norton Subcourse
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	1
	 
	1

	Thurlton
	2
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	1
	 
	3

	Thurton
	 
	2
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	2

	Toft Monks
	 
	 
	1
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	1

	TOTAL
	6
	7
	4
	4
	1
	1
	1
	8
	4
	36


12. Tree Warden's Report:

· Waiting to hear where all Black Poplars have been sited.  Clerk to chase.
· Ron Giles’ hedge has now been planted.
· Broads Authority are to trim back the trees at Loddon Staithe.

13. Councillor's Reports:

· Mrs Chapman: The road is flooding on Hardley Road, near Street Farm.  Clerk to add to list for Rangers.  Trees are covered in ivy and overhanging the playing field from Ronnie Wright’s property.  Tree Warden to investigate.
14. Public Participation:
· Dean Baldry had told Mrs Carpenter that his prices would be increasing this year.  Clerk to get quotes.
· Fish’s Lane was discussed.  Clerk to see if there is a way to level out the raised middle section.
· Mr Rob Barnes has agreed to repaint the Village Sign free of charge.  Costs of around £70 would need to be reimbursed for paint, brushes etc.  Agreed – Mr Caston to assist with delivery of the sign for painting.  Mrs Carpenter to oil wood and paint with Hammerite.
15. Date of next meeting: 7.30 pm on Tuesday 3 April 2012 in Langley with Hardley Village Hall.

The meeting closed at 9.15 pm.
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